December 10, 2024
Greenwood Township

Regular Meeting Minutes
The regular Greenwood Township Board Meeting was called to order by Supervisor Krikorian at 7:30 p.m. at the Greenwood Township Hall, 9025 Yale Road.  Other board members present were Clerk O’Brien, Treasurer Ramsey and Trustees Nowicki and  Roberts.  Also present were 8 residents.
The agenda was approved with the addition of building fees for Lake Iris Solar.
Krikorian made a motion to approve the minutes from the Regular meeting on November 12, 2024.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.
No correspondence.
The treasurer’s report was approved as presented.

Krikorian made a motion to approve the outstanding bills. Roberts seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.
No fire department report.

No enforcement report.

In Zoning the Planning Commission will be having a meeting on January 15, 2025 at 7:30 pm and has cancelled the December 18, 2024 meeting.
In citizens’ comments a resident stated that the trails look good.
In new business Krikorian made a motion to reappoint Mark Begerowski, Robert Carrier, Scott Ramsey, Mike Walsh and Jim Vincent to Board of Review.  Nowicki seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.  Krikorian made a motion to reappoint Keith Berg, Scott Ramsey and Jim Rutledge to Zoning Board of Appeals.  Nowicki seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.  Krikorian made a motion to reappoint Keith Berg, Linda Lincoln, Mike Walsh and Bonnie Lester to the Planning Commission.  Roberts seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.  Krikorian made a motion to purchase Breaking the Zoning Code from Michigan Township Association.  O’Brien seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.  O’Brien made a motion to purchase a washer for the fire hall up to $600.00.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.  Nowicki made a motion to do oil and filter changes on small engines at the fire hall.  Roberts seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.  O’Brien made a motion to adopt the fee schedule as requested by the Building Inspector for the Lake Iris Solar project.  Krikorian seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.     
In citizen’s comments a resident asked what the effect of not having a CREO (Compatible Renewable Energy Ordinance) has with the MPSC (Michigan Public Service Commission).  Louisa from DTE was present to answer the question.   Louisa stated that DTE would prefer to apply locally.
Krikorian made a motion to adjourn.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.
Meeting Adjourned 7:46 p.m.
Sonya O’Brien
Greenwood Township Clerk
